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KCR 2007 OFFICERS & DIRECTORS  

Dale Smith, RE 
913-669-8315 
Charlie Williams, Asst. RE 
913-262-6300 
Gini Ragan, Secretary 
913-422-5778, timerragan@sbcglobal.net 
David Long, Treasurer 
913-492-7536 (h) 
Bill Johnson, Past RE 
913-327-1087, BJ42@swbell.net 
Directors 
Jeff Kopp, 913-558-4485 
Ron Lentz, 816-591-9124 
Eric Linnhoff, 816-260-8160 
Steve Roberts, 913-829-8828 
Norma Williams, 913-626-6300 
Jim Wheeler, 913-492-6151  

Race Group Chairman  

Solo Group Chairman 
Bill Correll, 816-836-8444 

Other KCR Contacts  

Webmaster 
Steve Sulatycki, 913-706-5496 and 

Jeff Kopp, 913-558-4485 
CheckPoint Editor 

Gini Ragan 913-422-5778 
timerragan@sbcglobal.net 

Business Ads and News Reporter 
Norma Williams, 913-262-6300 

kcmomwilliams@aol..com 
Club Historian 
Sharlene Smith 

816-353-8922 (h) or 816-353-5770 (w)  

KCREGION REPRESENTATIVES 
TO KVRG 

Brian Haupt, 384-4515 (w) 
Bill Johnson, 913-327-1087  
Jim Wheeler, 913-492-6151  

MID-DIV CONTACTS  

Charlie Clark, Area 6  Director 
816-2257-7305 (w) 913-432-9630 (h) 

Dick Berger, Rep to SEB 
913-334-9688 

Chuck Clark, Executive Committee Chrmn 
913-558-1698 

Bill Allman, Driver Licensing 
785-367-5613 (w) 785-478-3235 (h) 

Norman Floyd, Executive Steward 
501-261-1197 (h) 501-517-4366 ©  

  

TO CONTACT THE NATIONAL OFFICE 
CALL1-800-770-2055 OR 

VISIT THE WEBSITE, WWW.SCCA.COM 

http://WWW.SCCA.COM
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RE View 
With 

Bill Johnson 
Thank You  

My term as RE for the Kansas City Region has come to an end and I want to say thanks to 
everyone for a great 2 years.   

It’s been a busy time for our region.  We have been in the national spotlight with the National 
Convention here and the Runoffs coming to Heartland Park.  Add to that a thriving solo pro-
gram, our other club events like the picnic, banquet, solo/road race challenge and throw in a 
rally and you have a year  unlike any other.  I don’t think any other region has ever pulled all of 
this off in a single year.  The people of our region should be very proud of their accomplish-
ments the past couple of years, I know I have been extremely proud to represent our region.  

I would also like to welcome new RE Dale Smith and the 2007 Board of Directors.  I’m excited 
for our region, I think Dale will do a tremendous job and our new board has a great mix of peo-
ple and personalities. 2007 will be a very good year.  

Again, thanks to everyone in the Kansas City Region, you’re the best.  

Bill Johnson 
Now Past RE  

PS – Special thanks to Checkpoint editor Gini Ragan for her tireless efforts in producing our 
newsletter every month.  Thanks Gini.  

And with 
Dale Smith  

I guess this is the start of many letters I will be writing for our newsletter.  This monthly task will 
give me the chance to compose my thoughts about what is going on in our Region.  I hope that 
I’ll be able to come up with fresh and interesting content each month.  

It is the week before Christmas as I am writing this message.  This is a busy time for most peo-
ple and I  am no exception.  This is also the time of year when new people assume new posi-
tions and many plans are made for the upcoming year.  Once again, the membership of our 
club has selected an outstanding group of people to lead them.  Congratulations to all the new 
officers and board members.  I’m looking forward to working with all of you.  I also want to 
thank all of the people who had the courage and commitment to put their names on the ballot, 
but were not elected.  Please don’t think that you are unwanted or unappreciated.  It’s simply a 
case of too much talent, not enough positions.  Rest assured that I can find a job for you.  

That’s all for not.  It’s time to start om muy list of resolutions for the New Year and (oh, yeah!) 
get back to work making a living.    

See you next year!  

Dale Smith 
KCR RE 
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Thoughts and Notes  
         From the Editor  

This month I would like to encourage members to support Checkpoint and the Kansas City Region by 
placing an ad in this fine publication.  You may have a business that  other members might  like to use.  
They may not have your phone number or know the name of your business.  They may not know that 
another member offers your product or skill.  How  would they ?  A small business card ad helps you 
and your customer.   The ad may not increase your business at all but there may be more than 500 peo-
ple who read this publication and will know that you support the Kansas City Region, Sports Car Club of 
America and that you are proud to be a member.              

Other ways you can support the Region is by attending  the Award Banquet and letting the Award recipi-
ents know that the membership recognizes their contribution to our region.   Of course  letting officers 
know when you approve or disapprove their decisions is a way of showing your support.  Being willing to 
accept the responsibility of an appointment or election to an office lets others know that you care about 
this club.   Your presence at the meetings is an important way of showing your support and also gives 
you an opportunity to know fellow members.  Hope we see you there. 

Commercial Ad Rates for Checkpoint  

Business Card Ad—$15.00 per issue 
Quarter Page Ad—$20.00 per issue 

Half Page Ad—$40.00 per issue 
Full Page Ad- $65.00 per issue  

All fees must be paid in advance and may be  
Mailed to Gini Ragan with your ad copy 
212 Warner, Bonner Springs KS 66012  

Dues Increase  

One of Kansas City Region’s current national champions, Hans Peter, was finally old enough to legally 
buy a beer and the other, Mirl Swan, was 16 years old and still in high school, but was able to get his 
driver’s license.  Ronald Reagan was the President and George H. W. Bush was just starting to cam-
paign for his run for the presidency.  Hazel Haupt was the region’s membership chairman and Heartland 
Park Topeka was still a cow pasture.  The year was 1987 and it was also the last time the region raised 
its membership dues.  So, starting January of 2007, the K.C. region dues are going up $5 across the 
board.   Individual memberships will now be $20, spouse, $10  and family, $25.  Show me anything 
worth doing that hasn’t gotten more expensive in the last 19 years. 
             Submitted by Jim Wheeler   

The Race Group is looking for a person to serve as Race Group Chair.  Jeff Kopp will be serving as a 
member of the board and would like to pass the position of chairman to another lucky person.  If you 
might be interested please contact Jeff,  jkopp@kc.rr.com or Dale Smith, das240Z@earthlink . 
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2006 A W A R D S BA N QU ET 
January 20th, 2007 

$35.00 per person  

H ol i day I n n 87t h an d I -35 
Overland Park Kansas 

Special room rates for SCCA members at the hotel  

Nonperishable food items will be accepted for donation to Harvesters.  

For additional information contact 
Tom Rowe, cell 913-645-8230 or home 913-383-1972   

      The December Meeting of the Kansas City Region was held December 5, 2006 at the Creekside Pub and Grille.  
Bill Johnson, RE, called the meeting to order.  Chuck Clark made the motion to accept the minutes of the November 
meeting; Brian Haupt second the motion; motion passed. 
     Norma Williams, membership chairman, reported a December 1 membership of 574 members.  She introduced 
new member Randy Sharp and his wife Rita.  Randy joined at the Runoffs and worked many hours during the Run-
offs.  Norma also introduced a guest and potential new member Richard Marler.  Also attending our meeting was 
Brian Holtz, Area 2 Director, who was in the area for the National Directors meeting in Topeka. 
      Lorena Irvine gave the Treasurers Report. 
      Gini Ragan reported the Nov./Dec  Checkpoint was in the hands of the members and the next issue will arrive 
before the January meeting. 
      Tom Rowe, Awards Banquet chairman reminded members the banquet will be January 20, 2007 at the Holiday 
Inn, 87th and I-35 in Overland Park.  Tom would like members to donate doorprizes and also reported barrels will be 
available for the Harvesters Food Drive. 
      There will be a conference call meeting of the Midiv representatives to finalize the schedule, decide on group-
ings, discuss MidAm rules and a plan to help with worker/member recruitment. 
     Niel Leon, Solo Chair, gave the Solo report and reported the season over.  The Solo group was able to realize a 
profit this yearand also donated over $1300 to the Royals Charities. 
     The Eleven Elevenths Rally held in November had a low attendance but those attending had a great time.  
Nancy and Bill Johnson were the winners with Chuck and Alex Clark finishing second. 
    Jeff Kopp, Race Group Chairman, announced the Race Group Party would be Dec. 15 at the home of Tony and 
Kathy Giordano.  Directions to their home were available at the meeting. 
     Bill announced the election of Jim Wheeler, Brian Haupt and Bill Johnson to the Kaw Valley Race Group.  He 
thanked Chuck Clark, Ron Lentz and David Long who have represented KCR so well the last few years.   
     It was announced that the Board, at its November meeting had voted to raise the Region Dues by $5.00.  Some 
discussion followed. 
     Bill thanked the members for their support during his time as RE and adjourned the meeting.   

Respectfully submitted 
Gini Ragan, Secretary     
     Minutes not yet approved 
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YAKETY YAK . . . . . . . . .   

Dear Mom:  

Ron Lentz has sold his race car and trailer.  The Spec Racer has been delivered to California and the 
trailer was sold to one of  Ron’s customers in Raytown.  Ron and Sana have purchased a lakefront 
house at the 56 mile marker at the Lake of the Ozarks.  This will be their “getaway” and future retirement 
home.  They also have purchased a 26 foot Chapparel boat.  It has a cabin with sleeping quarters etc - 
similar to a motorhome.  

The Keith Williams family has a new “arrival”.  It is a 6 week old blond Golden Retriever puppy.  His 
name is Tucker and he is already very spoiled!  Chaz (who is 10 years old) has been very busy making 
“Tucker Treats” for the puppy, in fact he is selling the treats to friends now.  

Adam Smith, the 21 year old son of Dale & Deana, has accepted a job in Vail, CO and is now residing 
there.  He is an apprentice to the Executive Chef at the “Left Bank” restaurant.  This is a French 5 star 
restaurant.  Adam was a student at Johnson County Community College in the culinary program.  What 
a great opportunity for this young man.  

The Annual “Dog’s Best Friend” Party was held last week end at the Meredith Haupt residence. This 
party was originated by Chuck and Sue Woloscsuk and since Meredith purchased their home when the 
Woloscsuk’s moved to New Mexico, she is continuing the party to celebrate the holidays.  

Travis Nordwald has purchased his “first” house in Overland Park, KS.  He wants his address changed 
so he will keep getting all of his SCCA stuff.  

Buzz Fisher read in the Nov/Dec issue of Checkpoint where Barry Wolf’s business, American Auto Elec-
tric Inc is now located in Leavenworth, KS, so Buzz took his tractor starter to Barry for repairs.  Barry ask 
Buzz how he found him and Barry said that several SCCA friends had called recently.  So guess this 
article is read!!  Buzz said Mom had the wrong address though, the correct one is 740 Shawnee. Barry 
said that his father, Marv is in his second childhood.  He now has 2 Corvettes - one to drive and the 
other one to save!  

Sana Lentz recently was in the hospital for minor surgery.  They removed her tonsils and did some nose 
surgery.  

Mom received a picture from Britt Brown.  It was a picture of Britt taken in 1958 when he was 12 years 
old.  He was standing next to his brother Paul’s pride and joy, a 1947 MGTC Concourse D’Elegance 
National show winner.  This car had originally been a serious race car on the West Coast which explains 
why it had 15” competition wire wheels.  Britt and Paul’s dad purchased the car from E Tom Newcomer 
and David Kiser, who had brought it back to Kansas City in boxes.  It was subsequently totally disman-
tled and restored to Concourse Condition by Tom while he was President of Tribute Casket Company.  
This took place before Tom fell out of favor with the Newcomer family due to his continued participation 
in SCCA racing against his families wishes. They spent a year resurrecting this gorgeous piece of sports 
car history.  The car was later sold to Robby McDonald of McDonald Engineering fame.  Robbie sadly 
lost control of it on Blue River Road and crashed it to extinction.  Robby was fortune to survive the 
crash.    

Kyle & Stacey Ritter are now at home in Independence, MO.  They spent their honeymoon in Hawaii 
and said they had a great time.  

The Stanley Elementary 4th grade classes put on a play, “Rats - The Story of the Pied Piper” on December 
7th, 2006. Playing the lead role of the Mayor was Charlie (Chaz) Williams, son of Keith and Cheryl.  He 
also sang two solos and did an excellent job.  Attending the performance was Grandma and Grandpa 
Williams.  
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Bill Johnson (past RE) is the proud owner of a Formula Ford Swift SE93.  The first of December an em-
ployee of Bill’s went to Milwaukee, WS and brought the car back to KC.  Bill has been very busy be-
cause the car is now stripped down to the bare frame.  

Chuck Clark told Mom that his grandmother, Betsy Brown has moved to Kansas City from MI.  She is 
now living at Sunrise of Lenexa, an assisted living residence.  The end of February 2007, his mother 
Maribeth and her husband, Bill Dear will be moving to Kansas City also.  They are waiting until the 
condo they purchased will be finished.  

Jed Welder is now back home.  He has been stationed in Kabul, Afghanistan and he thanks the KCR for 
sending the Checkpoint over to him for the last year.  He said it was great to be able to follow 
KCRSCCA from over there!  He will be residing in Michigan and looks forward to getting back on the 
track there.  He said he would definitely see us at Heartland Park in the future.  He said that it looks like 
they have done great things with the track in his absence!  Welcome home Jed.    

Bill (the older one) and Dottie Johnson have purchased a home at 121st Street & State Line on the Kan-
sas side.  They will not move in for about 6 months as Bill is doing a lot of remodeling to the home.  
Their new home is a few blocks South of Bill & Nancy’s home and a few blocks North of Stephen & 
Brenda’s home. 
    
Our condolences to Guy and Sarah Watney on the loss of their mother and grandmother.  Carol Watney 
passed away the latter part of September.  She was 90 years old and lived in Somerset, England.  Con-
dolences to our Ozark Region SCCA friends on the loss of their member, Charles “Chuck” Leighton.  

                                                         DON’T LOOK BACK . . . . . . . .    

Please call “Mom” with your news.  You can reach her  by  phone,  
913-262-6300  or by mail 

2701 West 47th Street, Shawnee Mission, KS 66204 Or by FAX,  
913-262-6719 or Email  

kcmomwilliams@aol.com 

BANQUET UPDATE  

The banquet plans are progressing. The cost per person will be $35..00 per person; this is a 
$5.00 reduction from last year.  Drinks will also cost less.  The buffet will have red meat and 
chicken entrée choices along with veggies, salad, rolls, etc.  I have 2 areas I need help on.  I need 
all traveling trophies returned.  I can pick them up, you can send them to me, or you can drop 
them off at Charlie Williams shop, 2701 W 47th at Belinder.  

I also need door prizes.  If you have a business that can donate a service or if you can provide a 
prize that would be great.  Look around your garage for new parts that fit a car you no longer 
own.  I am more than happy to pick anything up.  Please contact me at the following numbers.  I 
have included my address if you would like to send a trophy or door prize to me.  

Thanks, Tom “Falstaff Special” Rowe, 9605 Meadow Lane, Leawood KS 66206 
Cell 913-645-8230 and Home 913-383-1972  
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JANUARY BIRTHDAYS                                                                     JANUARY ANNIVERSARIES 
  1  Tammy Johnson 
       Dick White                                                                                        3      Buzz and Janice Fisher  -  26 years 
  2   Christopher Keith 
       Brianna Moylan  (5) d of Paul & Alicia 
  3   Jason Howell 
       Nizam Sarib 
  4   Tom Crawford 
  5   Nicholas Allen  (9) s of Timothy & Janice 
  6   Steven Dominic 
       Chris Stevens 
  8   Leah Brown (13) d of Jeff & Vicki Brown-Meeker 
       Cole Helbert (16) s of Cliff & Tammy Johnson 
  9   Ellen Wolf 
10   Bob Gill   
       Rob Gill 
11   Vern Maxey 
       Kittie McNamara 
       Nick Rowe  (5) s of Tom & Peggy 
13   Alex Serrano (12) grs of Brian & Bonnie Haupt 
14   Angela Ducey 
       Bryan Gleason 
       Lilly Anne McLaughlin (2) d of Rick & Jennifer 
15   Bob Dimond Jr 
       Steven Smith 
16   Maricel Armstrong 
       Jessica Gray 
       Deana Smith 
18   Stephen Klein 
       Haley Smith (16) d of Larry & Anita 
       Donna Meeker 
       Michael Staub 
19   Steven Berger 
20   Cooper Allen  (10) s of James & Michelle 
       Jeff Goodnow 
       Stefan Guglielmino (17) grs of Brian & Bonnie Haupt    
22   Jennifer Williams  
      Vincent Ramirez 
23   Lorena Irvine 
25   Chance Kern (9) s of Chris & Lisa 
26   Fraser Elliott 
27   Charles Casteel 
       Stephen Meeker 
28   Thomas Moore Jr 
29   Andrew Fairchild 
       Paul Yonally 
30   Peyton Herron (2) d of Tim & Laurie 
        Chris Raymaker 
31   Virginia King    
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CLASSIFIED ADS  

2002 Newmar Dutch Star 38” 2 slide outs, 8.3 
Cummins Turbo Diesel, Allison 6 speed trans.  
Oak cabinets, corean counters, cold weather 
package, 27,000 miles, 100,000 mile warranty, 
call Ron Lentz, 913-631-2450                       1/06   

For Sale:  Radio system, Raceteck, Racing Com-
munications in car/crew chief radio system.  Two 
channels, helmet kit, two rapid chargers, one crew 
headset, aluminum carrying case.  $300.00  John 
Nelson, 816-229-2026 or pjnrace@planetkc.com     

Open Trailer—This is a custom built tubular frame 
trailer with dual axles and electric brakes.  12 ft. 
bed length, 7 ft. loading ramps, 15 ft OAL.  It’s 
equipped with a 2500 lb. electric winch including 
it’s own power supply  Tires were replaced at the 
beginning of the 2006 season.  A spare tire comes 
with the trailer.  $1000.00  Chuck Davis   E-mail 
me for pictures at  waretec@hotmail.com       1/06   

1989 Mazda RX-7 convertible, blk on blk, 5 speed 
(rebuilt), fresh rivera street-ported 13-3, KYB ad-
justable shocks, big sway bar, Aero-quip oil lines, 
17” mags with new Khumos, trick nickel-plated 
functional roll cage by Charlie Clark, Big brakes, 
aluminum hood, never wrecked, fun car!    Asking 
$5900 or possible trade. Call Mike@816-797-9837  

1994 Ford E150 van hightop loaded conversion 
with t.v., vcr, cd player, dual stereos, elec. R. bed, 
class 3 hitch with trailer brake box, 351 with O.D. 
auto, 164K, well maintained $3500  Mike @ 816-
797-9837  

There is no charge for classified ads  for KCR 
members. Ads will run for 3 months. Please let the 
editor know if you would like to place a classified 
advertisement. 

   

KAW VALLEY RACE GROUP 
ANNUAL MEETING  

TUESDAY, JANUARY 9,2007 
7:30 PM  

DON’S STEAK HOUSE 
LAWRENCE, KANSAS  

This meeting is open to 
All members of the   

KANSAS & KANSAS CITY  
REGIONS  

Please plan to attend and 
Learn the plans for the  
2007 Racing Season at  

Heartland Park Topeka  
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Dear Prospective SCCA  member; 
To apply for membership in the Sports Car Club of America, the worlds largest  
member participation automotive organization, please print and complete the form 
in full and return, with payment to: 
Norma Williams, 2701 W. 47th Street, Westwood, KS 66205.  If you have questions, please call (913)262-
6300.                                                                            
Please Print or Type 
NAME                                                                                             Date of Birth                                                      .                                                                        

 

Address                                                                                          Telephone                                                         .

  

City                                                                                                 State         Zip                                                    .

  

Business address                                                                            Telephone                                                        .

  

City                                                                                                   State        Zip                                                   .

  

Occupation                                                     Single    Married; Spouses 
Name                                                      .

 

                 
Which address would you like mail sent to, and which phone number, or both, would you prefer to be listed in the Region ros-
ter?                             
Mail:      home    work Phone:    home    work    both  

What areas of SCCA activities are you most interested in?  
           Pro Racing                     Club Racing                            Road Rally                              Pro Rally  

          Solo                                Worker/Official                       Other                                                          .                  
.

  

Annual National Dues  Annual KC Region Dues  Total 
Regular Member  $60   Regular Member  $20 

 

$80 
Spouse   $20  Spouse   $10 $110   
Family membership $95  Family membership $25 $120 
Spouse must be regular member’s spouse. 
If applying for family membership (husband, wife and children), indicate names and dates of birth                           
of children under 21: 
Name                                                                      .     DOB                                             .                                              

  

Name                                                                      .     DOB                                              .

  

Name                                                                      .     DOB                                             .    

Name                                                                      .     DOB                                             . 

 

I hereby apply for membership in the Sports Car Club of America, Inc., and its Kansas City Region  
and agree to  abide by the bylaws.  
I require the following type of membership: 
       Regular member - $80                       Regular member and spouse - $110                    Family -  $120  

Applicants signature                                                                                .        Date                                                .

  

     Enclosed is my check or money order for $                     .

  

      Visa                                                                                  .                         Exp                                                 .                                                                 

 

                                 
       MasterCard                                                                     .                          Exp                                                 .    
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2007 Midwest Division Schedule  

Feb 1-3  National  Convention  San Antonio Texas 
Feb 10  CFR    St. Louis Region 
Feb 23/24 100 Acre Wood   St. Louis  Non SCCA event  

Mar 3  CFR    DMVR   Des Moines 
Mar 10/11 RNI    Mid-South Region MMP 
Mar 10  Middle of the Road Rally-MRRS Kansas Region 
Mar 23/24/25 SSR    St. Louis Region GIR 
Mar 24  Road Dog Rally -MRRS  Wichita Region  

Mar 31/Apr 1 SRC    KVRG   HPT 
April 14/15 RNI    AVRG   HMRC 
April 28/29 RNI    St. Louis Region GIR  

May 5  Nat’l Rally   NEOK 
May 19/20 RNI    MVRG   MAM 
May 26/27 RNI    Mid-South Region MMP  

June 3  PDX only   St.Louis  GIR 
June l6/l7 National   KVRG   HPT  

June 30/July 1 RNI    AVRG   HMRC  
July 7/8  RRC    KVRG   HPT 
July 28/29 RNI    MVRG   MAM    

Aug 11/12 RNI    St. Louis Region GIR 
Aug l8/l9 National   KVRG   HPT 
Aug 26  PDX only   St. Louis Region GIR  

Sept 1/2 SRE    MVRG   MAM  
Sept 1/2 RR    MS-AT   NSS 
Sept 15/16 RR    NE-CO   MPH 
Sept 22/23 ProSolo Finals   National  HPT 
Sept 25/28 Solo Nationals   National  HPT  

Oct 1/7  Test Days   Heartland Park  HPT 
Oct 6  Witches Ride Rally MRRS Wichita Region 
Oct 8/14 National Runoffs  National  HPT 
Oct 27/28 R*r    St Louis Region  GIR  

Nov 3/4  MiDiv Convention  St Louis Region   
Nov 10/11 ARRC?    Atlanta Region  Road Atlanta  

S=Drivers School   N=National  C=Performance Driving Experience (PDX) 
R=Regional (MidAm)  I=IT Tour  HC=Hill Climb 
R*=Bonus Regional (MidAm) E=Enduro  CT=Club Trials 
R=Regional (non-points)  ProV=ProVee  TT=Track Trials        

MRRS=MIDIV Road Rally Series  

Tracks: 
GIR—Gateway International Raceway—St Louis MO  MAM-Mid-America Motorplex—Glenwood IA 
HPT-Heartland Park Topeka—Topeka KS   MMPH-Memphis Motor Sports Park—Memphis TN 
HMRC– Hallett Motor Racing Circuit—Hallet OK  MPH-Motorsports Park Hastings-Hastings NE 
NSS-Nashville Super Speedway-Nashville TN  
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UPCOMING EVENTS  ON THE  
KC REGION CALENDAR   

Jan 2   Solo Group, prior to General Meeting 
Jan 2 8:00  General Meeting, CREEKSIDE PUB & GRILLE     

9916 HOLMES RD, KCMO 

Jan 9 7:30  KVRG ANNUAL MEETING,     
Don’s Steak House, Lawrence KS 

Jan 16 8:00  Race Group, CREEKSIDE PUB & GRILLE 
Jan 20   Awards Banquet, Holiday Inn, 87th & I-35 
Jan 3+0 7:30  Board Meeting, Creekside Pub & Grille 
Feb 1-3   National Convention, San Antonio TX 
Feb 6   Solo Group prior to General Meeting 
Feb 6 8:00  General Meeting 
Feb 20   Race Group      

www.kcrscca.org 

  

Kansas City Region’s on-line resource for information,  
online event registrations, updates, results and other fun stuff!    

Checkpoint                                                                                             PRSRT STD 
P. O. Box 412691                       U.S.POSTAGE PAID 
Kansas City MO 64141                      BONNER SPRING KS                 

CHECKPOINT is the official publication of the Kansas City Region Sports Car Club of America.  Any opinion expressed is that of the authors and 
is not necessarily the opinion of the members of the Region, its officers or the CHECKPOINT staff.  By publishing advertising in CHECKPOINT the 
Kansas City Region does not endorse the  products of service advertised.  Permission to reprint all artwork, photographs and articles published in 
CHECKPOINT is given to all SCCA regional publications and to SCCA’s Sports Car Magazine, provided full credit is given to the author, CHECK-
POINT and the Kansas City Region SCCA.  Deadline for submission to CHECKPOINT is the selected General Meeting date. 

http://www.kcrscca.org
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